
 

President’s Message 1 

February Highlights 2, 3 

Sofie’s Update 3 

Welcome New Member 4 

Interact News 4 

Rambling on Rotary 5 

Rotarians Help Outreach 6 

Foundation Minute 7 

Polio Update 7 

Club Schedule 8 

Member Celebrations 8 

Rotarian Ted Coyne 9, 10 

Take Note 11 

Help Wanted! 11 

This & That 12 

Social Events 13 

District Conference 13 

  

  

  

  

  

Inside this issue: 

Board of Directors 

Heather Ayers, President 

Dom Lalisse, President Elect 

Julie Carney, Director 

Karl Sawicki, Member at Large 

Tom Vonglis, Past President  

Laurie Vonglis, Secretary 

Kelly Cole, Treasurer 

Avon Rotary Club meets Tuesdays at 6pm at Avon Inn 

   As I look at the month 

ahead, I am entering 

March with an attitude of 

gratitude.  Although Feb-

ruary was a short month, 

we welcomed two new 

members, Paul Phillips 

and Dave LeFeber, to Avon Rotary.  I 

am grateful that of all the ways they 

can give back to the community they 

chose to do so as an Avon Rotarian.  

Their remarks at their inductions 

were inspiring and affirmed the belief 

that they will be excellent Rotarians.  

I am also grateful for the spirit and 

passion of our newer members as 

they step up to lead initiatives for our 

club.  This month, we will be partici-

pating in the St. Patrick’s Day pa-

rade.  When Rhonda and Leann 

heard about this, they were inspired 

to act and are leading a team of peo-

ple to create a wonderful float for the 

parade.   

I continue to be impressed with and 

grateful for the number of Rotarians 

that come up with ideas to improve 

our community and club.  This has 

come in the form of donation sup-

port, program topics, project ideas, 

recognizing community and club 

members for their outstanding 

achievements, and more.  This ener-

gy and thoughtfulness is what keeps 

the Avon Rotary engine running and 

proves that we are all leaders.   

I am grateful for our club filled with 
people of action.  

Yours In Rotary Service,  

Heather 

March  2019 

 

President’s Message 
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February Highlights 

At our February 5th meeting - 

We gained a new member!  Please join me in welcoming 

Paul Phillips to Avon Rotary.  Many thanks to Greg Deragon 

for his guidance as Paul’s sponsor. 

On a sad note, President Heather announced to club mem-

bers that were unaware, the sudden death of Liz Green of 

Avon Central and Steve Robertson of Lima Rotary.  A tragic 

loss to family, friends and communities. 

At our February 12th Sweethearts Dinner -  

Past President Tom Vonglis stepped in to lead our evening.  We began with the pledge, blessing and introduction of our 
special guests, including our Interact Club representatives.  Throughout the evening a Rotary Sweethearts ‘Then & Now’ 
slideshow was playing, which includes members who have long since retired from our weekly meetings.  It remains a fun 
challenge for our newer members to put names to faces and a nostalgic walk down 

memory lane for all. 

A new addition to the Interact dessert auction was a ‘substitute auctioneer’.  Way to 
go Bruce Amey for giving it your all when asked to volunteer.  His enthusiasm and 

energy was entertaining (not surprising).   

Thanks to Shannon for even more entertainment with the ‘not-so-new newlywed’ 
game.  The three volunteer couples; Vonglis, Vanderbilt & Lovullo competed ques-
tions and answers with the clear winners being Nick & Jamie, getting almost every 

question correct.  Good times! 
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February Highlights Continued... 

At our February 19th meeting - We voted on the 2019-2020 Slate of Officers.  All in attendance were in favor of the fol-

lowing:  Dom Lalisse, President, Heather Ayers, Past President, Julie Carney, President Elect, Jake Ayers, Sr. Director, 

Steve Csapo, Director, David Kilgore, Member-At-Large, Shannon DiFranco, Secretary, Kelly Cole, Treasurer.  Congratu-

lations to next year’s board. 

We also held a Club Assembly and heard reports from Kirk on Foundation, Jean on Literacy, Rodney on Corn Festival, 

Jake on Blue Jean Ball, Shawn on Scouts, Ed on Exchange, Heather on budget, membership and club goals, Laurie on 

our progress with the Presidential Citation.  The club members in attendance enjoyed the update and appreciate the trans-

parency the board provides.  Our club is healthy, vibrant, growing and accomplishing goals!  Keep up the good work every-

one. 

At our February 26th meeting - We held a new member induction and welcomed David 
LeFeber into our club.  Many thanks to Rodney George for his guidance as David’s spon-

sor. 

 

 

  It is unbelievable how time flies! I’m 
enjoying my stay so much, that I barely 
don’t want to realize, that it also has an 
end sometime. 
  I have had some really busy but truly 
enjoyable months. Swimming and div-
ing is over, and we ended the season 
as sectional champions! A really good 
and fun experience! I’m truly gonna 
miss diving and all the fun times I had 

with all the amazing people that were a part of the team this 
season! I have created invaluable friendships, that I could-
n’t imagine what it would be like to not have. 
  Besides this I’m also a part of the play. This year we’ll be 
performing “Chitty Chitty Bang Bang,” and I’m sure that it’s 
going to be a fun experience too! I’m trying to get involved 
in lots of stuff, so that I won’t have any regrets! 

Sofie’s Update 

  School is going very great, and I truly enjoy being a part 
of all the social relations! I truly enjoy the whole school and 
learning environment here a lot. 
  I’m very happy with Paul and Deidre too! I really enjoy 
being a part of their amazing and lovely family. They’re a 
very active family, and I have experienced so many amaz-
ing things with them! They brought me to Washington DC, 
Niagara Falls, and Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania with one of 
the other exchange students! We always have lots of fun, 
and I truly enjoy staying with them. Soon I’ll be moving in 
with the Masten’s and I’m sure that it is going to be great 
too! 
  I’m looking forward to all the things coming up! The Avon-
weekend is getting closer, and I’m really excited to show 
all the other exchange students the amazing community 
here in Avon, that I’m very proud and happy to be a part 
of!  

- Sofie  
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February 5, 2019—Induction 
Paul Phillips, Avon Rotary Bio 
It was an honor for me to be inducted into Avon 
Rotary in February, knowing it was finally time 
to make my long-standing interest in joining 
official.   Originally from Olean, NY, I have been 
an Avon resident since 1996 when our family 

moved to Temple Street from Rochester.   In August, I’ll cele-
brate 34 years of marriage to my wife, Deirdre, who taught at St. 
Agnes for many years and is now at Rush-Henrietta.   We are 
fairly recent empty nesters and raised three children in Avon 
(Blair, Kate and Anna).   What an idyllic place Avon is for raising 
a family! 
I’ve worked my entire career in senior living, starting in 1989 at 
The Friendly Home in Rochester as a member of the Executive 
Team as a nursing home administrator and senior housing man-
ager.   While at The Friendly Home, I played an instrumental 
role in developing, building, opening, and managing Clover-
wood, a retirement community in Pittsford.  I then became CEO 
of two retirement communities affiliated with The Kendal Corpo-
ration, a Quaker-affiliated senior living organization headquar-
tered in Philadelphia, PA encompassing 13 campuses in 8 
states.   Currently, I serve as Senior Living Specialist at 
LECESSE Construction, one of the nation’s leading experts in 
senior living construction.   LECESSE is located in downtown 
Rochester with a southeast regional office in Orlando, FL.   We 
build for non-profit senior living sponsors in many markets 
across the Eastern US, with project locations spanning from 
New Hampshire to the Florida Keys.  So, I spend a fair amount 
of time on the road.  
My bachelor’s degree in gerontology is from St. John Fisher 
College (Rochester, NY) followed by a   master’s degree in ger-

Welcome New Member 
ontology with an emphasis in long-term care administration from 
the Scripps Gerontology Center at Miami University (Oxford, 
OH).   I have always had a passion for serving older adults both 
as a former direct service provider and now as a development 
and construction specialist.   When the need arises and people 
seek my input, I am always willing to help friends and their fami-
lies navigate the complexities of senior housing, assisted living, 
memory care, skilled nursing, and home health care.   I don’t 
pretend to have all the answers or know the “right” choice for 
each family, but when asked I’ll gladly share my perspective 
during times of transition related to elder care. 
For fun, I enjoy working on our circa 1834 village home, reading, 
writing, cooking, traveling, fishing, and making music as a key-
boardist and singer in Bob’s Brother’s Band.   BBB has been 
entertaining crowds with our unique brand of “rock n’ soul” mu-
sic since 2004 and we support many community organizations 
in and around Avon.  I am also an avid “dog guy” and easily 
spotted around the Village with my golden retriever, Chipper.  
Chipper just turned 8 so he finally caught up with me.   You do 
the math! 
I joined Rotary because the organization gives voice, structure, 
and purpose to peoples’ most positive instinct – community ser-
vice.   I look forward to learning much more about how Rotary is 
organized and the many volunteer opportunities available.  
Among other interests in serving, I am particularly drawn to the 
Rotary exchange program.    Our family has had two wonderful 
experiences as a host family, and we are currently hosting Sofie 
Hauge from Denmark.   Our exchange daughter is a remarkable 
young woman who represents Rotary, her family, and her native 
country exceptionally well.    
Thank you for the warm welcome to Rotary.  I’m ready to get to 
work!  

Avon Interact Club News 

The Avon Interact Club is making great strides this year, working hard towards 
their Rotary Citation for Interact Clubs.  One of the goals is to hold an activity 
to increase awareness during World Interact Week.  So, on November 7th the 
Interact leaders ran our meeting, along with several other activities that week to help in our 
community.   
At our February 12th Sweethearts Dinner, Interact Club President, Maggie Dempsey was pre-
sented a certificate for the club’s participation during World Interact Week.  Many thanks to 

Shannon DiFranco for her direction and leadership again this year as well as Ed Kime for his ongoing support of our youth.  
#betheinspiration 

Thank You From Maggie 
This year was another successful year for the Valentines Rotary Auction. Interact members 
worked hard to create desserts to be auctioned off. Everything from chocolate pizza to Dan-
ish cream cake was presented. A big thanks to Bruce Amy, who stepped up to the plate and 
filled in the position of auctioneer for the night. He did a spectacular job! After many intense 
bidding wars, and good laughs, the grand total was $780! Interact would just like to say thank 
you to everyone who participated and helped us fund raise that night. We are so appreciative 
for all Rotary does for us through this auction and through the whole year. Thank you again!  
Maggie Dempsey; President  
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By:  Bruce Amey 

Rotary Connects the World.  This is RI Presi-
dent-elect Mark Maloney’s theme for our 
next Rotary year.  In an interview with The 
Rotarian magazine, RI PE Maloney said, 
“Rotary is like a United Nations of individu-
als.”  Whereas our club might not contain a 

wide array of different nationalities, we are a club of indi-
viduals with diverse upbringings and backgrounds.  We are 
individuals with diverse dreams and aspirations.  And, we 
are a club with a common desire to serve others in our 
community, our nation, and our world.   

“Rotary is the original social network.”  How true 
that is.  Rotarians are welcomed around the world and rec-
ognized as problem solvers.  As our club has helped fi-
nance and put shovels in the ground to build schools in 
Nicaragua, we are building more than schools … we are 
building goodwill.  As we give to the Rotary Foundation, 
Rotary is able to support various projects around the world; 
projects that have almost eradicated polio from the earth, 
projects that have provided clean water to areas that did 
not have it, projects that have provided education and pro-
grams to advance learning, projects that assist mothers 
and children, and projects that help grow local economies. 

The projects our club has undertaken have assist-
ed women in Teresa House, have helped build schools, 
have helped provide food and party bags for the food bank, 
have raised funds for the Salvation Army, have helped 
build a home through Habitat for Humanity, have support-

Rambling On Rotary—March 

ed our veterans though Honor 
Flight and the Veterans’ Outreach 
Program, have supported educa-
tion programs in our schools, …. 
our donations to the Rotary Foun-
dation support projects around our country and our 
world AND our support for the Foundation is returned in 
part to our club through Rotary District Simplified Grants 
so we can do more locally.  Our club’s Foundation goal 
is to have every member contribute at some level to the 
Foundation, it is important that every member have “skin 
in the game” supporting at whatever level you can so the 
work of the Foundation can continue. 

Our club’s Mission Statement is "The Rotary 
Club of Avon is an organization where service-minded 
individuals unite to provide resources and take action for 
those in need, which supports lasting change in our 
world, in our community and in each other."  As Rotari-
ans, we are people of action and our actions speak 
loudly in our community and in the world.  Our actions 
and activities truly “connect the world”.  Being a part of 
the Avon Rotary Club is “the inspiration” for me.  RI PE 
Maloney concluded his interview with The Rotarian stat-
ing, “I can’t imagine a life without Rotary.”  Can each of 
us say that?  I love that Rotary is a part of my life.  And, 
as usual, I have rambled on long enough. 

Optimism 

“When we're feeling overwhelmed by negative headlines, 

we remind ourselves that none of us has the right to sit 

back and expect that the world is going to keep getting 

better. We have a responsibility to do everything we can to 

push it in that direction. 

In that way, we've found that optimism can be a powerful 

call to action. And it has a multiplier effect: The more opti-

mists there are working for a better future, the more rea-

sons there are to be optimistic.” 

 

Bill & Melinda Gates 

Excerpt from their annual letter 2019 
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Rotarians Help Outreach Project 

By: Katie DeGraff 

For anyone who attended The Outreach 

Program’s event at Partyman Catering 

on February 16th, I’m sure they’d all 

agree that is was a Saturday well spent, 

helping others! 

For the 2nd annual “Up to our elbows in elbows” event, 

over 20 members of Avon Rotary along with family mem-

bers, joined in to help package over 32,000 macaroni and 

cheese meals. The music was jamming to some 90’s hip 

hop and no matter your age, you couldn’t help but feel the 

beat and start moving to the music while you poured mac-

aroni, sealed a bag, or taped a box (just ask Jerry!) With 

so many volunteers on hand, the day went faster than ex-

pected. With every box completed, the ringing of a cow 

bell helped celebrate the hard work. I swear I heard it in 

my sleep that night. In true Partyman fashion, they couldn’t 

let their volunteers go hungry or thirsty! The team put on a 

true winter spread to say thanks for all the hard work.  

The idea for this event came from one of Partyman’s em-

ployees a couple years ago and she brought it to owner, 

Joe Yantachka’s attention. The idea of helping others is 

exactly what the Avon community is all about. Avon Rotary 

is proud to be a part of all the good that came from the 

day. 
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  2019 Wild Polio Case Counts as of February 26 

Country  2017  2018  2019  Date of last case 

Afghanistan  14  21  2  Jan 12, 2019 

Nigeria   0  0  0  Aug 20, 2016 

Pakistan  8  8  4  Jan 20, 2019 

Total   22  29  6 

 Funding is as important as ever so consider making a donation to                                                                                     

 the PolioPlus fund and the Gates Foundation will match 2:1.   

   The children of the world thank you! 

As we near the end of our Foundation drive 
for this Rotary Year, I thought I would update 
you on a few things.  We are closing in on 
our goal of 100% participation with contribu-
tions to the Foundation (currently at around 
75%).  Between the Club and individual do-
nations we are over $15,000.  Our participa-

tion is so important for many reasons.  The main one being 
the fact that the Foundation is the life-blood of the amazing 
things that WE as Rotarians accomplish all around the 
world every year.  From polio eradication, providing clean 
water, or promoting world peace, OUR contributions are 
indeed doing good in the world.  Another reason is, as our 
FAD (Foundation Area Director) Bob Owens mentioned 
last night, and the reason I capitalized "WE" and "OUR" in 
that last sentence. These are OUR projects, and our mis-
sion, and to WE should indeed, as Bruce Amey likes to 
say, "have skin in the game."  Remember that our contri-
butions to the Annual Fund do come back to us to fund 
local projects in the form of District Simplified Grants 
(DSG).  It was a DSG that enabled our partnership with Liz 
Green and Avon Central to sustain her signature Backpack 
program that we should all be so proud of.  Also, under the 
direction of PE Dom, we are currently working towards a 
DSG to help with an adult literacy program for local immi-
grant families.  These are all great projects, and opportuni-
ties to see our hard work and our Foundation dollars put to 
good use.  Let's all do our part by making sure we all con-

tribute at a level with which we are comfortable.   

To that end, at next week's meeting (the 5th) we will be 
holding a "Give Me 5" campaign.  In lieu of our regular 
50/50, we will have a table set up to accept your $5 contri-
butions to both the Annual Fund and PolioPlus.  Every $5 
dollar donation will be accompanied by a raffle ticket.  A 
winning ticket will be drawn at the end of the meeting as is 
customary, and the winner will receive 100 bonus Founda-
tion points from the Club.  All donations will be noted and 
credited to your Foundation account.  This will be a good 
opportunity for those who have "forgotten" too contribute to 
do so, and also maybe do that little extra for PolioPlus 
where your dollars are matched 2 for 1 by the Gates Foun-

dation.   

As always, I also would encourage everyone to consider 
making a recurring donation online through a RotaryDirect 
Account.  Monthly, quarterly, or annual recurring contribu-
tions are an easy way to do your part and put you on 
course to becoming a Sustaining Member.  RI has recently 
made changes to their website and has made managing 
your RotaryDirect account very easy.  From your new 
"dashboard" you can manage your contributions very easi-
ly, including when you contribute, where you want contribu-
tions to go, and updating credit card information.  Put tech-
nology to work for you AND humanity!! (I should copyright 

that). 

So as we approach our 100% mark, on behalf of the Foun-
dation Committee, and President Heather, I sincerely thank 
you.  Avon Rotary ranks near the top in the District for our 
Foundation support, and for that we should be proud.  

Avon Rotary truly does ROCK! 

GPEI News:  This year is off to an intense 

start to maintain global momentum and 

resources for eradication. In January, the 

WHO Executive Board recommitted to 

supporting global efforts, and the incoming 

and outgoing Chairs of the Polio Oversight 

Board travelled to Afghanistan and Paki-

stan to witness and support the work of 

those countries. Health workers on the 

front lines vaccinated hard-to-reach chil-

dren, drivers transported vaccines to 

warehouses, and surveillance officers 

worked to quickly and effectively track 

down the virus.  
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Wedding Anniversary    

 Kathy Shrestha 

March Member Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 Ted Coyne 

 Rodney George 

 David Kilgore 

 Ed Kime 

 Dick Stanton (H) 

 Wayne Warriner (H) 

Rotary Anniversary 

 Heather Ayers 2014 

 Jake Ayers 2014 

 Tim Dickinson 2005 

 Mark Evans 1994 

 Camine Simone 2010 (H) 

 Helen Zamboni 

 

 March Club Schedule 

Tues. Mar 5 Reg. Mtg. Program: Give Me 5 & Corn Fest Mtg following 

Mon. Mar 11 Board of Directors Mtg 

Tues. Mar 12 St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Mtg 

Tues. Mar 19 Reg. Mtg. Program: National Parks & BJB Mtg following 

Tues. Mar 26 Reg. Mtg. Program: Village Tree Planting & Foundation Mtg following 

Learn More 

Visit 

www.rotary.org 
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By Robert Mellen 

By the 1950s Avon’s rich heritage had 
brought it harness racing, churches, a li-
brary, a fire department and the original Tom 
Wahl restaurant. But although the town had 
doctors it didn’t have an ambulance. Fortu-
nately it did have a civic-minded resident 

with a critical connection: Ted Coyne. 

When a funeral home unsuccessfully shopped 
around a no-longer-needed hearse it turned to the Avon Ro-
tary, where Coyne was a member. He saw a potential use for 
it and persuaded Rotary to get the hearse and convert it into 

the community’s first ambulance. 

So began Ted Coyne’s association with the rescue 
service, and after nearly 60 years with it and about to turn 93, 

he has decided to step down. 

His leadership, contributions and advice were critical 
during those years but in the beginning “we didn’t know what 
we’re doing but it couldn’t get in worse shape. You start from 
there,” Ted said. “So we painted the old hearse white and put 

a red cross on it. We called it the White Ghost.” 

With that done, in about 1956, “we got the guys from 
Caledonia who had been running their ambulance. They 
came over and gave us a Red Cross training session and 

basically told us how they ran theirs,” he said. 

“The ambulance was equipped with a cot. There was 
no such thing as an electric gurney. If you encountered a guy 

Rotarian Highlight: Ted Coyne 

who weighed 300 pounds you had a problem. But if there 
was any problem the police or fire department would 
come and help. And we had two or three dispatchers. My 

wife did it for years. 

“We did very well. We got splints, slings and 
things that we picked up. We didn’t take the ambulance 
out without a doctor. It was a big benefit for the doctors 
because if a doctor could get you to the hospital he could 

go on to take care of other patients. 

“We ran the White Ghost for a year or so but 
when Caledonia bought a new one we investigated buy-
ing theirs. They wanted $250 for it and we didn’t have it,” 
Ted said. Today the cost of a used ambulance can easily 

top $50,000. 

It took a bank loan but “we bought Caledonia’s 
Cadillac and we ran that for awhile.  We saw it was going 
to work. We could manage the ambulance and it was a 
benefit to Avon. So we wanted to get a new one,” he said. 
But in the early ‘60s “we didn’t have any money. It would 

have cost either $2,000 or $4,000.” 

“That’s where Lions Club came in. They came up 
with half the money.” Other donors included the three fire 

departments, the Legion and the VFW. 

In the early ‘60s the Lions and Rotary decided to 
get the service incorporated “to get stuff on paper for lia-
bility reasons. We had a board of directors of five or six 
people,” Ted said, and he was one of the original direc-

tors. Eventually three community residents were added. 

After housing the ambulance in several places 
around town a garage was built for it in the ‘70s. Land 
was donated on South Street, Ted said. “We decided to 
build the building ourselves and damned if we didn’t.”  
Lumber and surplus trusses were donated “and we de-
signed the building to fit under the trusses. We got it built 

and used it for a few years.” 

In the 1980s the village built town offices, a fire 
house and a space to house two ambulances. A second 
ambulance, a big-box type, was acquired and EMTs, in-
cluding Ted, were trained. Eventually “it got to the point 
where doctors were getting scarce, and we were going 
out farther and farther. We got more and more people 

involved,” Ted said. 

Years later a vacant church became available on 
Lake Road that the directors bought. The price was rea-
sonable and with a lot of voluntary help and donations it 

Ted Coyne stands by the older of two big-box ambulances at 

the Rotary-Lions Ambulance garage in Avon. 

Robert Mellen photo 
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was converted into a large new home for two ambulances 
and a crew, complete with a bedroom, living room and kitch-
en.  “We got it done,” Ted said, “and we’ve been up here for 
six or seven years, maybe more.” Currently two big-box am-
bulances and a “fly car” that does not transport patients are 

housed there. 

But financial worries had begun to accumulate during 
the building purchase and renovation. Increased involvement 
by insurance and government requirements added to ex-
penses. And even though “we still had a lot of volunteers, 
there were a lot of people who wanted to get paid,” he said, 
because their education and medical training had been ex-

pensive. 

Furthermore, bank investments no longer pay as 
much, expenses are higher than years ago, there are fewer 
volunteers now and there is no tax exemption for the ambu-
lance service. Because the service is a non-profit agency it 

relies solely on billing and donations. 

Asked if he was worried about the service’s future. 
Ted said “Caledonia just gave up theirs. Couldn’t get any 
help. I don’t think we are in bad shape. But we lose a little 
money every month. And we don’t get any great response to 

our appeal for money.” 

As to why he felt it was time to retire from the board, 
Ted didn’t mention any money problems, saying simply “my 
term was up on Jan. 1. I said to have a guy 92 years old on 
the board and coming up for another four-year term is a little 
bit crazy. I had been in it for a long time and decided to let 

my term expire.” 

In honor of his commitment to the service for more 
than 60 years the Lions and Rotary installed a plaque on the 
converted ambulance offices. It reads: “This building is dedi-
cated to Ted Coyne for his tireless dedication to the Avon 

Rotarian Highlight: Ted Coyne (continued) 

Rotary-Lions Ambulance Service. August 19, 2012.” Typi-

cally, Ted said: “That was a surprise to me.”  

His place on the board taken by Rotarian Tom 
Vonglis, Ted is still an active club member. Past President 
Tom said of his contributions, “Ted is certainly one of 
those people who is extremely invested in the community 
he lives in. His service on the ambulance board for over 
50 years is a testament to his character and commitment.  
“Having known Ted for many years now I truly appreciate 
all that he has done and given in so many ways. He is a 
great example of the Rotary motto of ‘Service above 

Self.’” 

Rotary Treasurer Kelly Cole, who has known Ted 
for decades, said “Ted’s always been like a father to me. 
He’s very caring and a wonderful guy.  “Ted’s always 
been a service-minded person. He’s always joined com-
mittees that work for community betterment. I can’t think 
of anybody else who cares more about the community 

than Ted does.” 

Kelly’s wife Janis, president of the ambulance 
board till last January, added that Ted is very generous. 
But apparently he’s also very frugal. “When I first started 
to be on the board with Ted he yelled at me about a 25-
cent phone charge,” Janis said. “Somebody had called 
Canandaigua and it cost the Fire Department a quarter. 

He’s truly committed to Avon.” 

A plaque honor-

ing Ted Coyne’s 

half-century of 

service adorns 

the Avon ambu-

lance building. 

Robert Mellen 

photo 

Then-Assemblyman Joe Errigo gives Ted Coyne a New York 

State Assembly proclamation last summer (2018) at the 

Avon Village Hall. It was one of several proclamations hon-

oring his 50-plus years of dedication to the Avon ambu-

lance service. 

Photo courtesy of Kelly Cole 
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New Member Information: 

Paul Phillips 

55 Temple St. 

Avon, NY 14414 

585-353-0902 

Phillips.pdp@gmail.com 

 

David LeFeber 

4910 Littleville Rd. 

Avon, NY 14414 

585-303-4759 

dlefeber@avon-ny.org 

Help Wanted! 

 

Social Committee Members 

 

 Do you like to have fun? 

 Do you enjoy club social events? 

 Are you looking to find your club 

niche? 

 Here’s your opportunity to join a 

fun-loving team, help organize and 

carry out various social events 

throughout the Rotary calendar.  

 Join Laurie, Shannon, Marcia & Janis 

and help our team grow! 

 For more information or to volun-

teer, contact Laurie  

5th Annual Livingston country  

st. Patrick’s day parade 

March 16, 2019 

1:00—4:00 pm 

Avon, new York 

Come be a part of the Avon Rotary Float! 
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Dear Rotarians, 

Thank you so much for your ongoing support ofo ur 

mission.  We are so appreciative of your dedication 

not only to us, but to the community. 

We gratefully acknowledge your gift of $1000 to the 

Teresa House. 

Linda & Leah 

Notes of Thanks…. 

Thank you everyone for your support with the des-

sert auction! We raised $780.00.  This always helps 

support our exchange weekend and offers more for 

donations to be given!  We are also excited to be 

educating Interacters on polio and we will be donat-

ing to this too. Mark your calendar for exchange 

weekend, April 4th-7th. 

Thank you, Shannon DiFranco 

Contact the Sunshine Liaison Agent  
 

to report any members or 
extended family that may 
need a card or some cheer.   

 

Barbara Herman: 226-6735                          
or barbara1901@twc.com 

Avon Food Pantry  
Collections are the  

3rd Tuesday Of The Month 
Items needed in March are: 

jello, jam, jelly, 
ketchup, mustard, 
salad dressing, 
pancake mix and 
syrup. 

Thank you! 

The best friends are the ones you can count on!  

Thank you for being a loyal friend of Best Buddies 

and for continuing to help us create more friend-

ships and a more inclusive world for people with 

intellectual and developmental disabilities. 

Bestbuddies.org 

 

2019 District Training Assembly 

Saturday, April 6, 2019 

7:30 AM to 12:45 PM  

Wayne Central High School,  

Ontario, NY 

Register Now! 

Deadline to register is March 29th.  

Go to www.rotary7120.org for more details. 
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Save The Date 
2018-2019 Rotary Calendar of Special Events 

Tuesday, March 12, 2019     St. Patrick’s Dinner 5:30 

Saturday, March 16, 2019  St. Patrick’s Parade 1-4, Avon 

Saturday, April 6, 2019  District Training Assembly 

Wednesday, May 1, 2019  Lions/Rotary Picnic Meeting 6:00  

Friday, May 3– May 5, 2019  District Conference, Mt. Pocono, PA 

Saturday, May 18, 2019  Blue Jean Ball, Oak Knolls Manor 6 pm 

Tuesday, June 4, 2019  Quad Cities Golf—Avon 

Tuesday, June 25, 2019  Change of Officers, Avon Inn 

2019 Rotary District 7120 Conference  

This Year's Theme is "Family Fun" 

May 3, 2019 thru May 5, 2019 

Room Check-in Begins at 4:00 PM 

BUT Access to the Waterpark Starts at Noon 

Don't Miss this Opportunity! 

Check Conference Literature for Detail 

Kalahari Resort & Convention Center 

250 Kalahari Blvd., Pocono Manor, PA 18349 
 

Go to District 7120 website and register today! 


